
October 11, 2024 

Ms. Marty Garrity 
Director 
Bureau of Legislative Research 

Sent Via Electronic Mail 

RE: Act 575 Prior Authorization Transparency Act – Summit Community Care Program 

Dear Ms. Garrity: 

Pursuant to Act 575 (the “Prior Authorization Transparency Act”) of the 2023 Regular Session, 
entities providing plans or services under the Medicaid Provider-Led Organized Care Act 
(PASSEs) are exempt from the requirements of the Act if the entity develops a program to reduce 
or eliminate prior authorizations for a healthcare provider on or before January 1, 2025 (Ark. 
Code. Ann. 23-99-1127). 

The legislation further specifies that each PASSE’s program developed in compliance with the 
Act is subject to approval by the Legislative Council on or before January 1, 2025. Pursuant to 
this letter, I would ask that the attached copy of Summit Community Care’s program be 
submitted for Legislative Council approval as soon as possible. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to reach out to me. 

Sincerely, 

Jason Miller 
Plan President 

ENCL 

H.16(b)
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https://www.arkleg.state.ar.us/Home/FTPDocument?path=%2FACTS%2F2023R%2FPublic%2FACT575.pdf
https://www.arkleg.state.ar.us/Home/FTPDocument?path=%2FAssembly%2FMeeting+Attachments%2F040%2FI15896%2FD6d+Act+775+of+2017.pdf
https://provider.summitcommunitycare.com/arkansas-provider/prior-authorization-lookup
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